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Ref.No.AIUCBPF/103/2018-21                                                                            Dated 15th October, 2020

The Chief Executive Officer & Managing Director,
UCO BANK,
Head Office,

10 B.T.M Sarani,
Kolkata-700 001.

Sub: Request for extension of period for submission of Life Certificates from October, 2020 till December, 
2020.

Sir,

As per extant guidelines, the pensioners in the age group of 80 years and above have started submitting Life 
Certificates from 1.10.2020.  In view of the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic and keeping in view of the vulnerability of 
elderly population to Corona Virus, the Concerned Department of GOI has already allowed pensioners in the age 
group of 80 years and above to submit Life Certificates from 1.10.2020 onwards to 31.12.2020.  During this extended 
period pension will be continued to be paid by the Pension Disbursing Authorities uninterrupted.  

Further, as per RBI Pension Regulations, 1990 every pensioner, family pensioner and ex-gratia recipient will have to 
submit life certificate/declaration of marital status in the month of November,2020. We have noticed a Circular issued 
by RBI on 25.9.2020 wherein two instructions have been given:
1.To extend the time limit for submission of such certificates within 31.12.2020.

 2.To allow Pensioners to send scanned copies of such documents in prescribed format through  email    to the 
Authorities concerned.

In view of the facts stated above and considering the difficult time going on due to outbreak of Covid-19, we like to 
offer our submission as under for your kind perusal:

1. Please extend the time limit for submission of Life Certificates/ declaration of marital status up to 31.12.2020. 
2. Pensioners should be allowed to send scanned copies of such documents in prescribed format through email 

to the Concerned Authority. 
3. The present system of visiting the Pension Payment Branch should be continued. In addition Pensioners, if 

desired, may submit the requisite documents/Life Certificates to any Branch of the Bank. 
We hope that you will kindly look into the matter and will give direction to concerned department of the Bank to issue 
Bank Circular accordingly.
Thanking you,
Yours faithfully,

(Subrata Sarkar)
General Secretary                                                                                                                                                                            


